

# 國立臺北科技大學附設進修學院

## 九十二學年度二技招生考試

### 英文試題

填准考證號碼

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|

第一頁 共三頁

#### 注意事項：

1. 本試題分為四大類，共五十題單一選擇題，每題兩分，總分共計 100 分。
2. 全部答案代號 (A, B, C, D) 必須寫在試卷上相同題號的答案格內。答在本試題上者，不予計分。

#### I. 字彙測驗：下列各題(1-10)，請根據句子前後文語意，選出最適切答案項。

1. The Eiffel Tower in Paris offers a spectacular \_\_\_\_\_ of the whole city.  
(A) wave (B) cause (C) view (D) trade
2. The city of Detroit in the United States is famous for its car \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) climate (B) mixture (C) sampling (D) industry
3. My cousin has a farm. She \_\_\_\_\_ sheep and cows.  
(A) raised (B) wore (C) undertook (D) earned
4. Sometimes it is hard to \_\_\_\_\_ yourself to a new environment. You must learn to change your lifestyle and sometimes your way of thinking if you want to feel comfortable.  
(A) examine (B) perform (C) resort (D) adapt
5. When traveling to a new city, many people follow a \_\_\_\_\_ whose job is to help discover interesting places.  
(A) criminal detective (B) environmental agent (C) tour guide (D) versatile athlete
6. American and British English are very similar, but they are not \_\_\_\_\_ the same. Some words are different.  
(A) exactly (B) reluctantly (C) functionally (D) fundamentally
7. George owns a watch that he can wear in the water. It's a special watch for scuba diving, so it is \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) innocuously dangerous (B) completely waterproof (C) seemingly attractive (D) absolutely offensive
8. When a CD is inside the CD player, it \_\_\_\_\_ very quickly while a laser reads the music.  
(A) spins (B) empowers (C) crouches (D) bursts

9. People have often tried to create new languages for communication. Hundreds of \_\_\_\_\_ languages have been invented since 1880.  
(A) conventional (B) artificial (C) nonexistent (D) falsified
10. Planes that cross the Atlantic Ocean usually fly at a very high \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) horizon (B) skyscraper (C) altitude (D) outflow

#### II. 語法測驗：下列各題(1-10)，請根據句子結構，選出最能符合英語文寫作標準的答案項。

1. Joe loves the movies, and his wife \_\_\_\_\_, too.  
(A) be (B) did (C) is (D) does
2. Many people believe that \_\_\_\_\_ is the best policy.  
(A) honest (B) being honest (C) be honest (D) to have honest
3. We can't imagine \_\_\_\_\_ could have wanted to hurt the boy.  
(A) whether (B) when (C) who (D) how
4. The house \_\_\_\_\_ when the fire broke out.  
(A) was painting (B) had painted (C) has been painting (D) was being painted
5. You had better study hard; \_\_\_\_\_, you will not pass the test.  
(A) otherwise (B) moreover (C) furthermore (D) however
6. The young man asked \_\_\_\_\_ to marry him.  
(A) if his girl friend (B) for his girl friend (C) his girl friend (D) of his girl friend whether
7. I am poor in English. Can you suggest \_\_\_\_\_?  
(A) me a good English book (B) a good English book to me (C) good English book (D) me if there is a good English book
8. The car isn't running smoothly. I must have it \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) fixing (B) fixed (C) to be fixed (D) fix
9. I can't find Cambodia on this map. Would you mind \_\_\_\_\_ me where it is?  
(A) showing (B) to show (C) shown to (D) having shown
10. Did you add \_\_\_\_\_ left over from last night?  
(A) to the stew all the meat and vegetables (B) the stew all the meat and vegetables (C) all the meat and vegetables to the stew (D) all the meat and vegetables the stew

#### III. 對話測驗：就下列對話所附問題 (1-10)，請依照對話內容所述，選出最適切的答案項。

1. Mary: Would you like to go shopping with me this weekend?  
Jack: What a good idea!  
Question: What does Jack mean?  
(A) He agrees to go shopping with Mary.  
(B) He doesn't know if Mary has a good idea.  
(C) He likes to go shopping alone.  
(D) He doesn't know whether it is a good idea to go shopping.
2. Mary: We just found that the kitchen pipes were full of grease.  
Jack: Why don't you call Mr. Roper for help?  
Question: What is Mr. Roper?

注意：背面尚有試題

- (A) A computer expert. (B) A plumber.  
(C) A tailor. (D) A human resources manager.
3. Mary: Have you ever missed the lecture part of that class before?  
Jack: Maybe twice at most.  
Question: *What does Jack imply?*  
(A) He remembered seeing the lecturer more than twice.  
(B) The class lecturer does not teach any more.  
(C) He gave the class lectures at least twice.  
(D) He did not go to the lecture for only one or two times.
4. Mary: Laura's getting a part-time job next week.  
Jack: Shouldn't she concentrate more on doing her schoolwork instead?  
Question: *What does Jack suggest?*  
(A) He is glad to know that Laura will finally get a job.  
(B) Laura is the best in her class.  
(C) Laura does not do a good job at school.  
(D) Laura is a girl who can focus on doing two things at a time.

5. Mary: Alice must be happy with her project.  
Jack: Happy? She could hardly contain herself.  
Question: *What does Jack say about Alice?*  
(A) She had many projects waiting to be finished.  
(B) She was extremely pleased with the project.  
(C) She pretended to be delighted with the project.  
(D) She thought the project was out of control.
6. Mary: So you're going to give us a ride to the concert tonight.  
Jack: If my car's running OK.  
Question: *What does Jack mean?*  
(A) His car is running fine.  
(B) His car is probably in the garage, waiting to be repaired.  
(C) He is not interested in the concert at all.  
(D) He owns a sports car.

7. Mary: Tony said he would build a forest cabin by the lake.  
Jack: Doesn't sound like a pipe dream for him.  
Question: *What is Jack saying about Tony?*  
(A) He might be rich enough to build the cabin.  
(B) He doesn't like pipe music.  
(C) His dreams never come true at all.  
(D) He is the man who makes a mountain out of the mole hill.
8. Mary: When will you be back tonight?  
Jack: What I know is—just don't wait me up.  
Question: *What does Jack imply?*  
(A) He will be back early. Don't worry.  
(B) He will be back late.

- (C) He asks to have some coffee ready when he comes home.  
(D) He will sure stay out all night.

9. Mary: Did you ever see the movie, *The Hours*?  
Jack: I think it was so incredibly... monotonous.  
Question: *What does Jack say about the movie?*  
(A) The movie taught us a lot of lessons.  
(B) The movie was filled with various kinds of sounds.  
(C) There was nothing you could believe to be true in the movie.  
(D) The movie was far from interesting.
10. Mary: What kind of person do you think Joe is?  
Jack: He is not afraid of making a fool of himself.  
Question: *What does Jack say about Joe?*  
(A) Jack makes fun of himself to please other people.  
(B) Jack does not know how to behave well.  
(C) Jack thinks of himself as stupid.  
(D) Jack takes advantage of other friends.

IV. 綜合測驗：下列五個題組共有 20 題，請依所附選文的結構和語意，就 (1-20) 題，選出最適切的答案項。

One of the (1) of the heart attack is a feeling of pressure and tightness or aching in the center of the chest. It lasts longer than 2 minutes, and it may (2). The person (3) a heart attack may also start sweating, feel weak, be short of breath, and feel (4). However, there may be no symptoms at all; the heart may stop suddenly, and the person may stop breathing. If CPR is started immediately, it may bring the person back to life.

CPR can also be used when a person receives an electric shock. If enough electricity enters the body, the person dies immediately. CPR can resuscitate the person. An electric shock usually happens to someone who has been working (5) electricity. It can also happen if lightning strikes a person.

1. (A) news (B) diseases (C) symptoms (D) organs  
2. (A) come and go (B) come or not go (C) come going (D) come to go  
3. (A) has (B) who having (C) with having (D) having  
4. (A) to vomit (B) like vomit (C) vomiting (D) like vomiting  
5. (A) careless with (B) carelessly with (C) careless (D) carelessly

Simple things like doors sometimes have confusing designs. Have you ever had trouble (6) a door? Have you ever pushed on a door that pulls open, or pulled on a door (7)? When you have trouble opening a door, it is probably (8) the door is poorly designed. Well-designed doors tell people exactly (9). A door with a handle tells people to pull; a door with a bar tells people to push. If you are pulling at a door that pushes open, the door probably has a handle on it. The door is giving you the (10) signal. It has a bad design.

6. (A) opening (B) to open (C) and open (D) opened
7. (A) that never opens (B) that pushes open (C) for the door is locked (D) that is openly pushed
8. (A) as (B) because (C) when (D) though
9. (A) how to make good doors (B) where to go for the right door (C) when to be pushed by the door (D) what to do
10. (A) human (B) right (C) wrong (D) usual

An ASS, belonging to an herb-seller who gave him too little food and too much work made a petition to Jupiter to be released from his present service and provided with another master. Jupiter, after warning him that he would repent his request, caused him to be sold to a tile-maker. Shortly afterwards, finding that he had heavier loads to carry and harder work in the brick-field, he petitioned for another change of master. Jupiter, telling him that it would be the last time that he could grant his request, ordained that he be sold to a tanner. The Ass found that he had fallen into worse hands, and noting his master's occupation, said, groaning: "It would have been better for me to have been either starved by the one, or to have been overworked by the other of my former masters, than to have been bought by my present owner, who will even after I am dead tan my hide, and make me useful to him."

11. How many petitions did Jupiter grant to the Ass for the change of master?  
(A) Three. (B) Two. (C) Four. (D) Five.
12. Which of the following statements is true?  
(A) The tile-maker sold the Ass to the herb-seller.  
(B) The tanner treated the Ass in a friendly manner.  
(C) The Ass liked to take a heavier load of jobs.  
(D) The Ass did not want his hide to be tanned when he was dead.
13. What is the moral of the passage?  
(A) Evil tendencies are shown in early life.  
(B) He who finds discontentment in one place is not likely to find happiness in another.  
(C) Misfortune tests the sincerity of friends.  
(D) Necessity is the mother of invention.

#### HELPFUL SUGGESTIONS

- Promise yourself you won't DO it at all—for just one week. This limited period of time is a more reasonable goal than "forever." It will be a rough week, but it will pass. Persevere!
- Inform all people you associate with, like family, co-workers, and so on, that you are engaged in this particular project and that you may be a little irritated.
- If you are weakened and must have a cigarette, don't stop at one. Have many—enough to make you sick.

- Keep very busy during this period of transition. Do exercise, take long walks, visit friends, make or fix things with your hands. Chewing gums and drinking plenty of water are helpful, too.

14. Who are the suggestions meant to tell?  
(A) People who want to build a higher sense of morality.  
(B) People who would like to quit smoking.  
(C) People who have decided to enter college for further study.  
(D) People who are soon getting married.
15. According to the suggestions, which of the following statements is true?  
(A) People may get emotionally unstable when they join the project.  
(B) Drinking water is of no use at all.  
(C) When people feel like smoking, one and no more than one cigarette is the best cure.  
(D) A week is by no means a reasonable period of time for the project—it is too short.

Several different bison species have lived on the North American continent since the Ice Age; today only two exist. The wood bison is the larger of the two, and is now found mostly in western Canada. Better known in the United States is the Plains bison, or buffalo. At one time, herds of these animals could be sighted almost everywhere from the Appalachian Mountains in the East to the Rocky Mountains in the west.

16. What does the passage mainly discuss?  
(A) The cause of the extinction of bison. (B) Two existing species of bison.  
(C) Effects of the Ice Age. (D) Animals on the North America.
17. Which of the following statements is implied in the passage?  
(A) Several types of bison live outside the United States and Canada.  
(B) Several types of bison are well adapted to swampy terrain.  
(C) Several types of bison existed before the Ice Age.  
(D) Several types of bison have been killed or have died out.
18. According to the passage, how many species of bison are well-known in the United States?  
(A) 3 (B) 2 (C) 1 (D) 4
19. Which of the following descriptions is true?  
(A) The Plains bison stay in groups.  
(B) The Plains bison have good eyesight.  
(C) The Plains bison are more popular than buffalo.  
(D) The Plains bison travel short distances.
20. In the last sentence, what does the phrase "At one time" mean?  
(A) At a glance. (B) On a single day.  
(C) During one historical period. (D) At any moment.